


July 9, 2025

TO: City of Sandpoint Planning & Zoning Commission

RE: Modification to the Area of Impact for the City of Sandpoint, Public Hearing, 
Tuesday, July 15, 2025

I invite those public officials considering the Modification to the Area of Impact for the City 
of Sandpoint to drive the dead-end road of Leisure Lane/Serenity Place. Although we are 
near current City boundaries, our neighborhood, which was established more than two 
decades ago, is clearly not appropriate for consideration under the proposed City AOI.

The geography, established wells, utilities and large forested plots (1 acre+) of this
neighborhood leave me wondering how we fit into City planning. What benefits would this
bring with the increased taxes of being a City resident? We are not ripe for further
development, as our lots cannot be subdivided, and our homes slope directly up a hillside
into a mountain. 

serious consideration of the 
costs or challenges over any possible tax benefits.

The public tax investment would be too great to needlessly reconfigure complex 
established systems for City amenities, so what is the City planning for this neighborhood? 
Residents who are potentially affected by this AOI deserve a clear understanding of why we 
are being considered, what benefits would be provided by annexation, what the costs are, 
and how the City and County would enact any changes.

Until then, I have no reason to believe that consideration of our neighborhood for
annexation by the City would provide any benefit to the current residents, City taxpayers or
to the City. I strongly urge you to reconsider the AOI as was presented to the Bonner 
County Commissioners and Planning Department on June 16, 2025.

Thank you for your consideration of this written statement.

Jennifer Sudick
Resident, The Pines
96 Serenity Place




















